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To: Carter BloodCare Customers 
From: Hospital Relations  
Date: August 5, 2024 
Re: Carter BloodCare Leadership Update 

 
Dr. Laurie Sutor, who began her role at BloodCare in 1994, will be retiring as Carter 
BloodCare’s Chief Medical Officer at the end of August. Dr. Sutor has played a major 
role in ensuring the successes of Carter BloodCare. Nationally, her many memberships 
on committees that define the scope of blood banking and transfusion medicine have 
ensured that our blood program’s influence is extensive. Her faculty appointment at the 
University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center has ensured a strong relationship 
with academia.   
  
Dr. Richard Gammon will be taking Dr. Sutor’s place as Chief Medical Officer on August 
29, 2024. He is currently Medical Director at One Blood in Orlando, Florida, a position 
he has held for the last twelve years. Dr. Gammon has a number of academic 
appointments and he is also an AABB assessor, with international responsibilities. He 
has played prominent roles in national and international organizations, including 
America’s Blood Centers, the Association for the Advancement of Blood & Biotherapies, 
and the International Society of Blood Transfusion. He is widely published and has been 
principal investigator on studies that have explored many different aspects of blood 
banking and transfusion medicine. 
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